Joshua Halford

President Statement

Hello, my name is Joshua Halford.  I am a PhD student and researcher in the department of Biochemistry and Molecular Biology.  I have a great interest in the politics that are involved in making important decisions which directly affect me as a graduate student.  While I have no direct experience as a public servant, I feel that the sciences are generally under-represented in student governments, and I think that I have the ability to make good decisions when presented with even difficult situations because of my science background. I also want to be a part of the decision making process when it comes to issues such as the Graduate Student Health Insurance Program (GSHIP), which becomes more important as our grad students become older and face the increasing stress of research work or the looming career field. Campus advocacy is also very important, and seemingly lacking in UCR’s graduate student population, on both the local and up to the federal level. I think there is more that can be done on campus to get the graduate students more involved, in events more meaningful than a Grad Bash. While the GSA does participate in some state-level lobbying efforts, it is currently not active on the federal level.  Participation in events such as the LegCon will allow the graduate students of UCR to lobby for pro-education legislation in Washington, this is beneficial in the larger scope of education and important for specific issues such as research funding and laws pertaining to student loans and grants. This is particularly vital, as many of our graduate students will later move on to careers outside of our state.  Additionally, providing such opportunities will increase the quality and caliber of the graduate students produced by UCR, as well as establishes and improves our reputation on many levels.  I believe the most important role of student government is to represent the students and advocate for their needs by continuous dialogue with the student population. I speak as a grad student when I say I think that this type advocacy for students should outweigh any social event and should be what the GSA is known for.
